
QCLGA GENERAL MEETING MINUTES 
December 11, 2024 
Madera Club House 

 
Executive Board  
Present:  Terri Bacon, Patty Harmon, Michele Gazica, Marie Cook, Debbie Riddell 
 
Membership attendance:  approximately 75 women. 
 
Meeting called to order at 12:35 pm by Terri Bacon 
 
President—Terri Bacon 
• Terri opened the meeting by announcing that the complementary lunch being enjoyed by the 

membership was due to a treasury excess that began to accumulate during event 
cancellations necessitated by Covid 19 protocols.   

 
Vice President—Patty Harmon 
• Announced Chip in for Charity event increased participation to 180 gamers, up from 172 in 

2023, and  donations exceeded $14,000, a new record high. 
 

Treasurer-Marie Cook  
•  84 existing members have renewed as of December 11.     Anyone not renewing by December 

15 will not receive an invite to the first tournament of 2025.   Marie will accept checks from 
members for RBCs and Southern District from those who did not already pay for them during 
their online renewal. 

• Marie announced that she and Debbie Riddell collaborated to enable QCLGA to accept credit 
card payments starting in 2025. 

• Marie announced  Hole-in-One entries can be  paid in the future through the AG Golf 
registration and/or renewal process the same way RBCs and Southern District are paid.   

New Members – Janet Johnson 
• Janet reported there were nine new members since October, and she introduced new 

members from 2023 and 2024 who were in attendance. 
 
Awards 
 
• Kathy Brogdon announced State Medallion  winners Mickey Zimny (low net) and Jane Gibson 

(low gross).  Mickey is unable to represent our club in the State Medallion Tournament, so 
Phyllis O’Brien, who lost to Mickey in a playoff, will represent the club along with Jane Gibson.  
Any QCLGA member can be in the QCLGA State Medallion competition if she completes two 
of the four qualifier playdates. 

 
 



• Terri Bacon presented Hole-in-One awards to Radie Haytak (in absentia) and Stacia Sower.  
Both women received a certificate, a pin, a hat clip hole-in-one ball marker and a towel 
embroidered with “the hole.” Since Stacia made her hole-in-one during league play, and she 
was enrolled in the Hole-in-One pot, she also received $300. 

• Phyllis O’Brien  and Elizabeth Cornell presented awards for Ringers, Birdies and Chip-ins.  
Total payouts for RBCs in the 2024 season, which ran from December 1 to November 30, and 
included all postable Thursday scores, was over $1600.  Results for Ringers available on the 
QCLGA website. 

• Terri Bacon handed out awards for Eagles:  three for Terry Nicholson and one to herself. 
 

Changing of Officers and Committees 
 

• Terri Bacon thanked outgoing committee members and officers, and introduced new officers 
and committee members.  Those members in attendance received a list of contact 
information for officers and committees.  This information can also be found on the website. 

 
1:35 Meeting dissolved, rather than adjourned, due to cookie exchange chaos.    
 
 


